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Puget Sound Energy, Inc.

P.O. Box 97034

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734

May 13, 2005
Ms. Carole J. Washburn
Executive Secretary
Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission
P.O. Box 47250
Olympia, WA  98504-7250

RE:
Least Cost Planning Rulemaking--Docket No. UG-030312

Dear Ms. Washburn,

This filing sets forth the response of Puget Sound Energy, Inc. (“PSE”) to the Notice of Opportunity to File Written Comments dated April 22, 2005 in the above-noted docket. PSE appreciates the work undertaken by Commission Staff in moving this docket forward through circulating the discussion draft provided with the Notice and in scheduling a workshop on June 9, 2005. 

Proposed Revisions to Discussion Draft Rules

PSE believes that the discussion drafts improve the current version of WAC 480-90-238.  However, PSE recommends that some additional revisions be made, as set forth in the legislative versions of the discussion drafts found in Attachment A to this letter.  This document shows PSE's proposed revisions to the clean versions of the discussion drafts that were provided with the Notice.  PSE has provided explanatory comments in footnotes to the proposed revisions.

PSE's proposed revisions are generally intended to focus the Integrated Resource Planning (IRP) Rule more closely on the fundamental purpose of an IRP, which is to inform future resource acquisition and development decisions.  PSE has suggested several changes in order to promote analyses of loads and resources that can be reasonably anticipated to result in potential acquisitions, and to reduce the potential for IRPs to become tied up in theoretical excursions. 

Conclusion

PSE looks forward to discussing the comments and suggestions set forth in this filing, as well as the comments submitted by other stakeholders, at the June 9, 2005, workshop. If you have any questions regarding these comments or if we can be of any other assistance, please contact me at 425-456-2797.  

Sincerely,

Karl Karzmar

Director, Regulatory Relations

